
 
 
Lynda Grow, Board Clerk 
MULTNOMAH COUNTY OREGON 
501 SE Hawthorne, Suite 600 
Portland, Oregon 97214-3587 
(503) 988-5274 (Phone)   (503) 988-3013 (Fax)  
http://web.multco.us/board 
lynda.grow@multco.us 
 
March 2, 2011 
 
 
Le Thien Ly, Owner 
Tenly Jackpot Food Mart 
28210 SE Orient Drive 
Gresham, OR   97080 
 
Re: Liquor License Application  
 
Dear Le Thien Ly: 
 
This is to advise you that on February 24, 2011, the Sheriff’s office forwarded 
a revised and favorable recommendation for your Liquor License Renewal for 
2011 to the Board of County Commissioners, with the understanding that you 
would come into compliance that week regarding the Land Management 
Violation. 
 
That recommendation was approved by the Board of County Commissioners 
unanimously.  By copy of this letter, we are notifying the OLCC of same.   
 
A copy of the Sheriff's recommendation is enclosed for your reference.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Lynda J. Grow 
Board Clerk 
Multnomah County 
 
cc:  Oregon Liquor Control Commission 
9079 SE McLoughlin Boulevard 
Portland, OR  97222-7355 
 
cc:  Rebecca Child, MCSO Program Supervisor 
MCSO Enforcement Support Unit, I/O 313 
12240 NE Glisan Street 
Portland, Oregon 97230 
Phone: (503) 251-2520 


